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As we head into Spring, its time to plan some activities for the 

coming year here in Meadow Wood Farms.  

We have the Meet & Greet, May 23rd (see flyer on page 9).  

There is the annual Dancing Under the Stars in the fall,  and 

CERT’s Hurricane Haven Picnic,  June 21st, but there is a lot of 

time in between to conjure up more events.  

How about a Flea Market/Craft Fair much like the Farmer’s 

Market that we held in the past? Your booth would be the size 

of a table and the immediate area behind it. 

The Holiday Kid’s Parties never got 

off the ground, because of low par-

ticipation, but maybe a holiday fami-

ly pot luck picnic with games? After 

all, kids come in all ages. 

What’s your suggestion? Bring it to 

the next meeting or email me at jgebhard@sbcglobal.net.  

Our Animals Are Neighbors Too 

 At our March  Association Meeting, our 

featured speaker will be from Plenty of 

Pit Bulls—Rescue Group, headquartered 

in Gainesville.  

This brings to mind our own pets, many 

of which are rescue animals– mine in-

cluded. They seem to flourish in MWF.  

Sometimes I feel like people drop off  

unwanted critters here, knowing they 

will find good homes. Our pets run the 

gamut from Emus, pet chickens, minis, horses, donkeys, birds, dogs, 

cats, and probably others that I don’t know about. I suspect they add 

a great deal to the culture and identity of our community. Who would 

we be without them? Read the President’s Message and an article 

from Connie Story in this issue that will support their value not only 

to us individually, but to the neighborhood as well.  

Bennie Waller 1999—2014 



President Elizabeth Waller 304-8871 

Elizabeth@SlowTurningFarm.com 

Vice-President Dave Kane 352-509-7754  

dck945@yahoo.com 

Secretary Connie Story 369-0809 

constancestory@msn.com 

Treasurer Dick Woodrome 861-2364 

rdw218w@aol.com 

MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER 

THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL MEM-

BERSHIP MEETINGS 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com 

Beautification Chair:   

Control  Chair:  Vacant  

Glen Garnas 304-8417, Elizabeth Waller 304-8871 

Directory Chair: Donna Levin 262-497-1618  

Membership Chair: Dick Woodrome       861-2364 

Newsletter         Chair: Jodie Gebhard 390-3739 

                          email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net  

Parties Chair: Connie Story &  

Sandy Mollberg 

369-0809 

861-9622 

                            Toni Kimball                               861-4934 

Recycling Chair: Emily Woolf 237-0994 

Refreshments Chair: BK Sawyer 861-8883 

Sunshine Chair: Sandy Mollberg 861-9622 

Welcome Chair: Della Brock 873-2726 

them so when they leave us?  

What do they bring to our 

lives, anyway?  A recent 

study in Budapest revealed 

that there is an area in the 

dog’s brain that responds 

specifically to human emo-

tion as revealed in our voice.  

They detect and understand 

the difference between a 

happy human and a sad one.  

This seems to be the explana-

tion why so many people 

swear that their dog knows 

when they need to be com-

forted.  Numerous studies 

have also shown that hyper-

tension and other stress-

related conditions can be 

positively affected by inter-

action with companion ani-

mals.   Caring for a pet re-

sults in other positive health 

outcomes as well, like get-

ting more exercise and keep-

ing a regular schedule.   

Me, I think it’s all about giv-

ing.  Each day with your pet 

(or your horse) is a pure gift 

from them to you.  These gifts 

may not always be desired 

(reference Lucas the Coon-

hound) but they are offered 

Continued on Page 7         

Each month as I compose 

my President’s message, I 

spend some time thinking 

about what brings us togeth-

er here in Meadow Wood 

Farms.  What do we have in 

common, those of us who 

have chosen this neighbor-

hood?  What do we share?   

One of the common themes 

in almost every connection I 

have made here is a love of 

domestic animals.  I know of 

very few households without 

some kind of companion 

animal presence, whether it 

be dogs, cats, birds or hors-

es.  I include horses here 

because most of us do treat 

our equine friends more as 

pets than as farm animals—

witness the number of us who 

have horses grazing in our 

front yards and casually 

strolling right up to our doors 

and windows for a visit!  Also, 

it is very obvious how many 

of us love animals whenever 

one is found or goes missing.  

The whole neighborhood 

often gets involved in the 

search and rescue operation! 

So, I thought the theme for 

this month’s message might 

be our animals, especially in 

view of the fact that our March 

Association guest speaker 

will be representing Plenty of 

Pit Bulls Rescue.   

I certainly have spoken of my 

furry family before, notably of 

the exploits of Lucas the Wan-

dering Coonhound.  Today, 

however, pets are on my 

mind for a different reason.  

Within the last four weeks I 

have lost both my 29-year-old 

horse, Eldin, and my 15-year-

old French Bulldog, Bennie.  

Eldin was a noble soul who 

willingly did everything that 

was asked of him, from 

eventing to field hunting, 

dressage, trail riding and 

husband-toting.  In his later 

years, he was the perfect 

example of the pasture or-

nament: handsome, sensi-

ble, and an easy keeper!  

Although he was not mine 

until 2008, I knew and ad-

mired him for a dozen years 

before that.  I feel very priv-

ileged to have had him in 

my barn for the last years of 

his life. 

Bennie came into our 

household at ten weeks old, 

all ears and attitude, and 

reigned supreme ever 

since.  He brought immeas-

urable joy and laughter into 

my life.  We won obedience 

titles together, got expelled 

from Agility classes togeth-

er, and acted in Murder 

Mystery theater groups 

together.  He was one of a 

kind, a clown and a healer, 

a boisterous pest and a cud-

dly snuggler.   

So why do they mean so 

much, these animal com-

panions?  Why do we miss 

Officers of MWFPOA  &  Standing Committees 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Each Day A Gift 

Elizabeth Waller                      

President –MWFPOA 



ASSOCIATION BUSINESS AND INFO AASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Directory Information 

ASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

 Recycle Your Aluminum Cans  

To Benefit MWFPOA Treasury 

MWFPOA is partnering with the Girl Scouts, 

who will get 25% of the profits for their ef-

forts. Our local scout, Emily Woolf will be 

retiring from this position soon. Anyone will-

ing to step up? 

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is 

at the front entrance to the Friendship Park 

on Lake View Drive East. Barrels are provid-

ed for that  purpose.  

Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed and 

crushed are our favorites.  

Tab tops may go to any charity you know or 

bring them  to meetings to go to Shands Juve-

nile Kidney foundation. 

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE! 

 Sunshine Report 

 If you are aware of someone who could benefit from receiving 

a card, whether due to illness or other reason, please notify: 

Sandy Mollberg at :   lenelew@aol.com  phone at 861-9622. 

Get well cards were sent to: BK & James Sawyer. 

Condolences to the Heberts on the passing of Pam’s fa-

ther. 

New 2013/14 Directories are printed.  

They will be available at the meetings or  please contact Dick 

Woodrome at rdw218w@aol.com or call him at 861-2364 to find 

out how to get yours.  

New directories are  free for members. Non members may pur-

chase the directory for $5.00.  Members who would like to have 

an extra copy may purchase one for $2.00. 
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Membership  & Newsletter 

The current membership year runs from June to the end of 

May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP.  

Your membership  supports the monthly Newsletter along with 

a multitude of events and  improvements to our community. We 

need all of you to  participate in keeping  Meadow Wood 

Farms the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don’t 

forget that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are 

encouraged to participate in all aspects of the Association.  

Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 861

-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.  You can have the 

good feeling that comes from being an involved and contrib-

uting member of your community.  

 

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone 

in MWF who requested it. Mailing tubes have been 

attached to your mailbox stand in order to make these deliver-

ies legal in the eyes of the USPS. If you’re not getting one and/

or need a tube, contact Dick Woodrome  at 861-2364 or email 

him at rdw218w@aol.com 

Remember it is ALWAYS available (in vibrant color)  online 

at  www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com .  Click Newsletter 

and the Month  you’re interested in. The photos look better 

there  too.  While you’re there, be sure to wander around our 

new and improved website.  

A volunteer group of your neigh-

bors delivers your MWFPOA 

newsletter every month . This 

saves the association considera-

ble mailing expense and en-

sures that you get your newslet-

ter in a timely manner. 

THANK YOU NEWSLETTER 

DELIVERY PEOPLE! 

        The newsletter is ALSO always 

available in living color on the web-

site. 

Thank you to our 

generous mem-

bers who contrib-

ute delicious 

goodies to our 

meetings making 

them  more festive 

and social.  

Update Info to Directory:  

LAMMERS, BILL & RITA,  84 Lake View Drive East             

873-3765  Melody57@aol.com  

mailto:Melody57@aol.com
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    ROADS & OTHER ITEMS  

 

 

 

 

MWF Roads Status Report – Jim Bain 

The wheels continue to turn on our road project. The plans were completed in mid-February and 

have been put out for bid. I will be attending the pre-bid meeting, hopefully in the next couple 

of weeks. The county expects to receive those bids in late March. Given the requirement for the 

Board of Commissioners to schedule a public hearing and give 30 days notice, we expect that 

hearing to take place in late April.  Also, the county has agreed to participate in a Partnering 

Session, something they rarely do.  It’s a team building and mutual goal setting session for rep-

resentatives from all of the key stakeholders in the project. This group would include Marion 

County, the engineering firm, the contractor, any major sub-contractors, and of course, MWF.  

Assuming the project moves forward, I would guess that we will see the work begin in late May 

or early June. If you have questions, please submit them to mwfroads@gmail.com. I’ll be happy 

to do my best to find the answers. Respectfully submitted:     

Jim Bain       Jbain2@cfl.rr.com 352-237-9672 

resident is not  present, his/

her  winnings  will be added 

to the pot along with another 

A drawing will be  held at the 

next  MWFPOA General Meet-

ing for $150. If the winning 

$25 at the next meeting.  

 It REALLY pays to come to the 

meetings.  

Come to the Meeting and Win $150.00 

In appreciation of all the donations  and support that Meadow Wood Farms residents have given  

to BK  Sawyer in her efforts to support the cure for Breast Cancer,  especially to the Susan B. 

Komen Race for the Cure, she will be providing the dessert at the March  Association Meeting.   

BK would also like to thank Janice Eide and everyone else who continues to help set up and clean 

up at the meetings.  In addition to the information imparted at our gathering, the few minutes of 

social interaction during the break make it well worth attending. See you in March! 

BK Providing Refreshments at Next Meeting 

Did you know that it’s time to put a slate of officers together for our Meadow Wood Farms Property Own-

ers Association?  It’s that time of year when a few brave souls toss their names into the hat and by a vote of 

members at the May Association meeting are elected to continue to guide us forward for another year. 

Have you ever thought about volunteering your time for the Nominating Committee, Board, or one of our 

other Committees?  It doesn’t take up much more time than you are willing to give and it’s a wonderful 

way to give back to Meadow Wood Farms and your neighbors.  Studies have shown that giving back helps 

one feel better about themselves and will actually reduce stress and could increase your lifespan.    

What are you waiting for?  If you are interested, thinking about it or have said to yourself: “Hey! I could do 

that!”  Give Elizabeth, Dick, Connie or Dave a call or shoot us an email and we’ll chat with you about 

it.  Don’t forget that all the info you need to contact us, about the Association, duties of officers, meetings 

and other really important information can be found on our website at: http://

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/ 

Nominating Committee Wants YOU  —- Dave Kane 

mailto:mwfroads@gmail.com
mailto:Jbain2@cfl.rr.com
http://www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/
http://www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/


 
ARTICLES OF INTEREST      MORE ASSOCIATION INFORMATION PAYNES PRAIRIE PRESERVE STATE PARK 

Page 5 

ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

 

SHARE THE ROAD & CERT 

Share The Road Safely– Dave Kane 

What did, or will, it take to get you to be better prepared for a disaster?  Did you need to 

get stuck in a blizzard for several days?  Have your power go out due to summer storms 

and tornados?  Have Mount St. Helens blow its top and make travel near impossible?  Get 

called out in the middle of the night to a major crime scene or tactical call-out and be away from home for 

several days in the middle of nowhere?   

Oh wait, those were all me!  But they all have one thing in common; extended times without the normal com-

forts we have become used to in day to day living.  They all helped me to be better prepared for a disaster.  

Keeping that emergency kit and bag ready to go at any time you might need it.  Thinking and planning 

ahead are the keys to success. 

Sometimes you have the luxury of time to plan for an emergency, but often you do not.  So now is the perfect 

time to start planning ahead.  Take a few minutes and think about what you would do if a storm has caused a 

power outage in your home. Now what do you do? Since the length of the outage can vary from a few hours 

to several days, you should plan to get by without utilities for at least three days.  

One thing we can do is use FEMA’s “Going Off Grid: Utility Outages,” free, online activity module to refer-

ence simple steps to help get prepared for an outage. This module also provides a food safety reference 

chart so you can know when to save food or when to discard it. Some utility outage checklist items include:  

 Document important phone numbers and vital power company information; 

 Locate and label your utility shutoffs; and Have your disaster kit ready and stocked. 

 The “Going Off Grid: Utility Outages” activity module is part of FEMA’s “Preparedness Activities for Communities 

Everywhere” tools, which educate individuals about relatively easy steps to take to become prepared for all types of 

hazards. The tools are designed for anyone to use in coordination with local emergency preparedness partners to help 

better prepare for emergencies.   Your neighbors in Meadow Wood Farms CERT want you to be safe and prepared. 

I just about collected a bicycle and rider with my truck the other day.  By collected, I 

mean my front bumper and his left side.  My trucks eight lugnuts’ trumped his one.  I 

wouldn’t have gotten a scratch, but the rider?  WOW, we both would have had bad 

days, his far worse.  It didn’t happen, simply because I noticed the rider start to lean 

toward my lane and I was able to stop before he got there.  We were lucky that day. 

He could have prevented even the slightest chance of this happening, if he had done 

one simple thing.  It’s easy and bike riders are not the only ones who do not do it.  Just 

signal your intention to turn, or change a lane.  If the bike rider cannot ride on two 

wheels with just one hand for the short time it takes to signal his intention, then he 

needs a tricycle.   

On the other hand, how many of you have seen drivers who forgot to order the turn signal option on their 

cars?  Maybe your car came without them as well.  I do find it amazing the number of cars here without 

them, or the drivers that don’t know where they are in the car.  Oh, they can chat on the phone and drive, 

but to flip that little lever up or down?  Can’t do it!  Not enough hands I guess. 

We need to take a minute and make sure our young bike riders know the proper hand signals for a turn or 

stop, while out on their bikes.  Especially if they are riding around in traffic.  Plus, we should make sure we 

are using our signals to let other drivers know our own intentions.  Also we should remind our young driv-

ers that a turn signal, when used, does not give you the right of way.  

So stay extra vigilant out there for those other drivers.  We want you to stay safe and to see you at our 

MWFPOA meetings and functions.  

What will it take?  —Dave Kane 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwMjA1LjI4NDY5NzUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDIwNS4yODQ2OTc1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NDEzOTAyJmVtYWlsaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZ1c2VyaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZm
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwMjA1LjI4NDY5NzUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDIwNS4yODQ2OTc1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NDEzOTAyJmVtYWlsaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZ1c2VyaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZm
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwMjA1LjI4NDY5NzUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDIwNS4yODQ2OTc1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NDEzOTAyJmVtYWlsaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZ1c2VyaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZm
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTQwMjA1LjI4NDY5NzUxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE0MDIwNS4yODQ2OTc1MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NDEzOTAyJmVtYWlsaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZ1c2VyaWQ9ZGNrOTQ1QHlhaG9vLmNvbSZm
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MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA)  
is a social group of horse oriented people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride 

with, camaraderie, food, etc.. Guests / Visitors are welcome.  

Our next meeting will be Tuesday March 25th at 7pm. (It is the 4th Tuesday of the 

month.) It should be an interesting and informative meeting. “The Art of Aging Graceful-

ly – Managing the Senior Horse” is the topic of our guest speaker Kelly Vineyard, PHD in 

equine nutrition.  

Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to own a horse or live in Meadow Wood Farms to join. 

Membership is $5.00 a year. Members receive a 10% discount off “most in store items” at Seminole, Tack 

Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, 

and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You must show your membership card to receive the dis-

count. 

For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 861-7405, or Vice-President Carol 

Shockey at 873-4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153. 

Upcoming Horsey and Other Events 

thru March 24, 2014 - Ocala Hits Winter Circuit -  at the Hits Post Time Farm, 13710 Highway 27. For  in-
formation and schedule of events visit http://hitsshows.com/ocala/   

 

March 8, 2014 - Tractor Supply Company Farm Swap - Buy-Sell-Trade Anything and Everything Poultry, 
Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). They can have some corals set up for anyone who wants to 

bring larger animals such as horses and cattle if you contact Joan: 352-216-4225.   9:00 am - 2:00 pm. 11252 N 

Williams St, Dunnellon.   

 

March 8, 2014 - Horse Rescue Benefit Ride - Sun Country Trail Blazers Poker-Ride to benefit Beauty's 

Haven Farm Equine Rescue - at Shangri-La, trailhead is at 12788 S.W. 68 CT., OCALA.  REGISTRATION 
starts at 8:30 AM. $5 a hand. Ride at will. Bring your horse, lunch and drinks, be ready for a fun day. Bring as 

many friends as you can round up. Current coggins required. Meet at the trailhead by noon for lunch, raffles, 

and the poker hand winners announced . 1st prize, 25%, 2nd, 10%, 3rd 5%. THE REST - 60% - goes to Beau-

ty's Haven. Beauty Haven rescues, protects, and fosters abused and unwanted horses. Many of these horses 

have seen horrific conditions and through the efforts of Beauty's Haven they recuperate to live a meaningful 

life. They will have items donated by local tack stores, and will also raffle a Parelli clinic with Christine Mas-

singer. For more information contact Nancy Alford @ (352) 245-2837 or Iris Diaz @ (352) 362-9527. For more 

information about Beauty Haven, go to their website, http://www.bhfer.org or Facebook: HYPERLINK "/do/

redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.com%252Fbhfer.tb"http://www.facebook.com/

bhfer.tb Phone: (352) 258-9309 

 

March 10-11, 2014 - OBS Selected Sale of Two-Year-Olds in Training -  1701 Southwest 60th Avenue, 
Ocala 

March 20-23, 2014 - Live Oak International -  combined driving, jumping, USEF National Four in Hand 
Driving Championship -  at Live Oak Plantation. $5-$10 admission. Proceeds benefit th Marion County Thera-

peutic Riding Association 

March 25, 2014 -  Meadow Wood Equine Club - meeting Tuesday at 7pm. (It is the 4th Tuesday of the 
month.) “The Art of Aging Gracefully – Managing the Senior Horse” is the topic of our guest speaker Kelly 

Vineyard, Phd in equine nutrition. It should be an interesting and informative meeting. 

March 29, 2014 -  Tack Shack Horsey Yard Sale & Store wide Sale - 481 SW 60th Ave. Ocala. 352-873-3599  

Meadow Wood Equine Club (not affiliated with MWFPOA) —Carol Shockey 

http://hitsshows.com/ocala/
file:///C:/do/redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.bhfer.org%252F
file:///C:/do/redirect?url=https%253A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.com%252Fphoto.php%253Ffbid%253D10202375726495618%2526set%253Da.2279631471375.2132174.1266434164%2526type%253D1%2526relevant_count%253D1
file:///C:/do/redirect?url=https%253A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.com%252Fphoto.php%253Ffbid%253D10202375726495618%2526set%253Da.2279631471375.2132174.1266434164%2526type%253D1%2526relevant_count%253D1
file:///C:/do/redirect?url=https%253A%252F%252Fwww.facebook.com%252Fphoto.php%253Ffbid%253D10202375726495618%2526set%253Da.2279631471375.2132174.1266434164%2526type%253D1%2526relevant_count%253D1


CLUBS AND ACTIVITIES CLUBS & ACTIVITIES 
 

    Page 7 

CLUBS & ACTIVITIES 

Line Dancing  —-Sandy Mollberg 

Dog Training Starting Up  __Sandy Mollberg 

DOG TRAINING CLASSES IN MEADOW WOOD FARMS 

Starting on Monday, March 3rd. at 2 p.m. We will meet with Letty Towles at 
Friendship Park in Meadow Wood Farms.    

If you are interested in joining the class, please email me your name, ad-
dress and phone number.  I’ll also need your dog’s name, breed, color, sex 
and age.  

Bring your dog on a leash for evaluation, so the instructor can determine the 
level of training for each dog. The 7 week training class (which includes the 

first meeting on March 3rd) is $95.00, Non-refundable . 

If you have not signed up with Sandy Mollberg or have any questions, please do so ASAP at 861-9622 or 
email : lenelew@aol.com 

Think exercise is no fun? Try line dancing. It’s good for your brain as well as your body,  because you 

also have to think—at least in the beginning. Prepare to put your ego on 

hold as each new dance is introduced, but think of how superior you will 

feel as new people join the group. The time passes so quickly, you’ll get a 

good workout before you realize it.  

If we have the interest, we’re thinking about organizing these sessions at  

Friendship Park. The options are to pay for an instructor or to set up a CD /

TV with online lessons.  Times will most likely be evenings, but we are 

open to suggestions. 

If we get enough response we’ll have a  meeting to work out the details.  

Call Sandy 861-9622 or Jodie at 390-3739 or   jgebhard@sbcglobal.net.  

Continued from page 2.   President’s Message                                                                                                                                                                                          
with a pure heart and a true soul, making it impossible to resist.  

 In my view, animals HUMANIZE people.  Their sheer existence confronts us every day with the oppor-

tunity to learn how to love life and love each other.  The challenges they present are also gifts that help 

us learn how to cope, how to adjust, how to persevere.  They show us what true companionship is made 

of—no contests, no negotiations, no hidden agendas.  Just acceptance and appreciation. 

I wish for you the gifts that my animals have given and still give to me every day.  And of course, if you 

have room in your heart and your home, take in a rescue.  It will do you a world of good. 

Take care, 

 

Elizabeth Waller 

President, MWFPOA 
 

 



TOTAL FARM MAINTENANCE, LLC 

ONE CALL DOES IT ALL 

EARNING YOUR BUSINESS THE OLD FASHION WAY 

AFTER HOUR CALLS AND EMERGENCY CALLS ARE FINE 

TREE TRIMMING & REMOVAL FARM CLEANUP OF ANY KIND  

FENCING NEW & REPAIRS BUSH HOGGING & SEEDING  

HOME REPAIRS OF ANY KIND CONCRETE WORK & GRADING  

WATER LINES & DRAINAGE PROBLEMS BARN BUILDING AND  REPAIRS  

FARM MANAGEMENT & CARETAKING  ARENAS AND  CUSTOM JUMPS  

JOHN AND DENISE THOMPSON           CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATE AND LIST OF REFERENCES          352 425-3578 

Support Your Local Merchants. They’re Supporting Us. 

Promote your business with an ad in the Meadow Wood Farms Newsletter. For 

more information or to place an ad, please contact Jodie Gebhard 352 390-3739.  

Although the Association cannot warrant its advertisers, many are your 

neighbors and all will appreciate your patronage.   
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MEET & GREET 
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MWF MEET & GREET 
             You are invited to the Meadow Wood Farms Annual Meet & Greet 

FUN * FOOD * FRIENDS  

              Friday, May 23, 2014  6:00pm to 8:00pm at MWF Friendship Park 

This is a FREE event and a great opportunity for our NEW Neighbors and our 

ESTABLISHED Residents to meet and become better acquainted.   

 Dinner is “Pot Luck” style and we ask those attending to please bring a side 

dish or dessert. MWFPOA will provide the meat course, water and sodas.   

This event has been a fantastic show of the culinary talents of many of our 

neighbors, who provide a delicious array of food!   Y’all Come! 

Save the Date! 

Saturday, June 21st 
CERT Hurricane Haven Picnic & Silent Auction 

Their 2nd Annual Fund Raiser 

The funds will go toward purchasing a shed to be  set up in the park for the storage of emergency supplies, including blan-
kets, medical supplies, etc.  Look for more information in next month’s newsletter. 
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BUSTER’S STORY 

My Name is Buster……….. By Buster Brown 

My name is “Buster Brown" as my mom calls me. Something left over from her childhood days I guess. I 

know it has a certain sound to it, but that's my name and it seems to fit. I have large brown eyes, hair the col-

or of brown sugar, long legs, and big feet. Most of the time I am running to get where I'm going and have to 

be told to "slow down". Mom says I have beautiful white, straight teeth even though some of my other body 

parts don't quite seem to be in proportion. One can't help what one is born with so you have to develop a 

pleasing personality to make up for some mixed up genes. It is said that I have a "sweet disposition". Guess 

that's good. Hard to know how I was able to accomplish a sweet disposition considering how my life started 

out. I was one of eight siblings. You can imagine that the competition for food was fierce, we made a lot of 

noise, and we certainly did take up a lot of space. So much so that it was decided we would have to be put 

out for adoption. We were all piled into a car and  driven way across town, scared and fearful of what await-

ed us at the end of the ride. 

Upon arrival, it was apparent that this place was quite different from the farm where we were born. It was 

not like the quiet countryside we knew with the smell of hay and horses close by. We were hustled into a 

small cubical while outside, papers were being signed and farewells bid. All eight of us huddled tightly 

together not knowing what was to become of us. Night came and some nice ladies brought us food and wa-

ter. It was very different here, cement floors and block walls. Different sounds, different smells and the 

awareness that there were others like us sharing close quarters. Night became day and the days became 

the same. The nice ladies would feed us breakfast and take us out to the "play yard" for fun and exercise. 

We got used to our new place and we would play and romp around and the nice ladies would laugh at our 

antics. Days turned into months and we grew bigger and became even more competitive for food and 

space! While outside one sunny day I looked over and saw one of the nice ladies sitting on a step laughing 

as we played. I decided I would sit down beside her, and I sort of leaned up against her! She smiled and put 

her arm around me and said, "You're my little Buster aren't you?" It felt good to have her arm around me and 

hear her say kind  words just for me. 

A few days later the nice ladies came in crying. I had no idea what could possibly make such caring and 

kind ladies cry. But then, one by one, six of my brothers and sisters were taken away. Only my little red 

haired sister and I remained. Now we really were afraid! It felt completely strange, just the two of us. Where 

would they have taken the others and what was going to happen to us? It was a very long night and we cried 

and cried and cried. When the sun came up the next day I heard the soft voice of the lady that called me 

Buster. She told me that she was taking me home to live with her and that I did not have to be afraid. She 

held me in her arms and carried me to her truck. All the way to my new home she spoke in that same soft 

voice, comforting me and telling me how much I will be loved.  

So here I am, a year older, happy and full of spirit. I am loving every day in my new home. I have a great 

mom and dad, a new sister Lucy and brother Rosco. There are two creeks to splash around in and lots of tall 

grass to hide from Mom in. I get treats when I'm good and there is plenty of food for everyone. I am grateful 

that I was adopted and have put those days at the city animal shelter behind me. I have not forgotten the 

nice ladies that cared so much for all of us creatures during our stay. Mom says I'm very special and will 

always be. I believe that to be true. But even more special are those who have the heart to care and love all 

dogs and cats though they may not be pedigree or the most beautiful or perfect of beasts. Like me, these 

animals feel the love and hear the kindness in the words of these good people and only want to please 

them. My heart will always be filled with love and respect for all the wonderful people who have made a 

place in their hearts and homes for the creatures like my little red haired sister and me. 

Sometimes when I am playing, I don't come the first time my mom calls me. I know that it makes her worry 

but I would never run away! I will be her "Buster Brown" and she will be my mom forever. I'll just sit down 

beside her and lean on her a little and know I'm a "lucky dog"!                       "Buster Brown" 

I actually volunteered at the Waverly Animal Shelter and served as the Humphries County Humane Society President for two 

years while we lived in Tennessee. The experience was difficult but rewarding when these very special "shelter" cats and 

dogs were adopted into their "forever" homes. Keep these precious critters in mind when you consider a new pet. Visit the 

local shelter. Your adopted pet just knows what you did to give it a good life and they will repay you with more love and                  

joy than you could ever imagine.                      Connie Story 
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JOIN MEADOW  WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:   

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com 

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor- Neighbor to Neighbor Directory 

From main page, click on   Newsletter  - and then the month.—Newsletters 

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through 

May. If you aren’t a member, we would love for you to join us. 

The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighbor-

hood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to 

accompany your check. Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact 

Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.  

Membership Form & Information to Access 

Our Website, etc. 

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to 

Meadowwoodfarms1@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email 

address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attach-

ments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of 

the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that 

person.  

Please send or email items to be published to: 

Jodie Gebhard 

14 Carry Back Road 

Ocala, FL 34482 

Ph: 352 390-3739 

email: jgebhard@sbcglobal.net 

Send payment for ads to  

Dick Woodrome 

MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

Please send your check for $55.00 (Annual Dues Effective  June 01, 2013) with this form to : 

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477 

 

Also, please print & fill out the below information: 

 

Name(s):________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email:___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____  YES      _______NO      Put my/our information in the directory. 

_____YES      ______NO      I want my/our Newsletter mailed to my/our address. Otherwise it is always  

   posted on the website, which saves the Association printing and mailing costs. 

A  directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for $5.00. 

Additional copies for members = $2.00.  

Please Join 



MEADOW WOOD FARMS  

PROPERTY OWNERS  ASSOC. 

P.O. BOX 77-1896 

OCALA, FL 34477-1896 

. Photos always look 

better in our online 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com  

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/newsletter.htm

